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Narrandera High School  

Issue 14 Week 8 Term 3  Tuesday 10th September 2019 

The last fortnight has been a busy one at Narrandera High School with students 

involved in a number of academic, cultural and sporting pursuits.  

Our Official Opening for our Clontarf Academy was a wonderful occasion. It was 

great to see so many families and community members join us to celebrate this 

special event. The extensive coverage on local media was also very positive for 

our school.  

The last few weeks have been very busy for our HSC students between Trial Exams 

and practical marking for our Industrial Technology – Timber and Drama students. 

The students and staff involved should be very proud of their efforts. I have been 

very fortunate to view snippets of our HSC Drama performances and the furniture 

pieces presented by our Timber students were exceptional.  

This Friday, September 13, Year 12 will be hosting a Footy Colours fundraiser at our 

school. All students are invited to dress in footy colours or casual clothes for a gold 

coin donation. There will also be a BBQ at lunch where students are able to pur-

chase food. Year 12 have chosen our local Can Assist group as their charity to 

support. All monies raised by Year 12 this year will be donated to the Narrandera 

Can Assist group who are committed to ensuring that all local people have ac-

cess to cancer treatment and care. They provide financial assistance and practi-

cal support for local people to ensure that country people are given the same 

opportunities and treatment choices as those who live in city areas.  

Our executive team have been busy reflecting on our current practices and plan-

ning our school plan milestones for 2020. The areas for current reflection include 

discussion and planning around the effective practices of high growth schools 

which include:  

1. High Expectations 

2. Explicit Teaching 

3. Effective Feedback 

4. Use of data to inform practice 

5. Classroom management 

6. Wellbeing 

7. Collaboration 

Whilst Narrandera High School has made significant progress in many areas over 

the last few years, it is extremely important that we are always working towards 

ways to further improve student engagement and achievement. We are commit-

ted to ensuring every student at our school is making gains in learning and that 

school is a safe place, physically and emotionally for everyone.  

 

Kind Regards 

Marni Milne 

Relieving Principal 
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Term 3 
 

Week 8 

Wednesday 11th September 

 Year 7 Scripture P3-4 

 Clontarf Employment forum 

 Yr 10 PDHPE Rotary Interviews 
 

Thursday 12th September 

 HSC Minimum Standards Testing 

 Stage 6 PDHPE Study Day @ Yan-

co 
 

 

Week 9 

Monday 16th September 

 EES Excursion—Lake Cowal 
 

Wednesday 18th September 

 Year 7 Scripture P3-4 

 Henty Field Days Excursion Stage 

5 Ag 
 

Thursday 19th September 

 Year 12  Farewell Social 7-10pm 

 English Assessment Due—Year 7 

 English Assessment Due—Year 10 
 

Friday 20th September  

 Tell  them from me survey—

students 
 

 

Week 10 

Monday 23rd September 

 Year 7 Vaccinations 
 

Tuesday 24th September 

 State Cup Netball—Sydney 
 

Wednesday 25th September 

 State Cup Netball—Sydney 
 

Thursday 26th September 

 Year 12 Final Assembly P4 
 

Friday 27th September 

 Last day Term 3 

 

 

CALENDAR 

You can never make the 

same mistake twice be-

cause the second time 

you make it, it's not a 

mistake, it's a choice 

Anonymous 

Thursday 12th September 

 Stage 6 PDHPE Study Day @ Yanco 

Wednesday 18th September 

 Stage 5 Ag—Henty Field Days 

Thursday 19th September 

 Year 12 Farewell Social 7pm-10pm 

 Year 7—English Assessment Due 

 Year 10—English Assessment Due 

Monday 23rd September 

 Year 7 Vaccinations 

STUDENT INFORMATION 
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SRC 

YEAR 9 FOOD TECHNOLOGY 

Some of Narrandera High School student representative council members, Maddie, 

Zara, Reid & Jarrod. 

Our school SRC regularly participate in activities to support the community.  Last 

week they were happy to lend a hand selling badges on behalf of Legacy. 

Year 9 Food Technology have been learning about the Appeal of Food. We were 

taste testing various foods to determine their texture, flavour and aroma.  

The students were blindfolded throughout the activity and were very accurate in their 

descriptions. :-)  
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YEAR 8 GEOGRAPHY 

Last week Year 8 went on 

an excursion to Nar-

randera Water Bores as 

part of their study into 

Water in the World.  Most 

students and teachers 

didn’t even know where 

the bores were located. 

After arriving at Brewery 

Flats, students were 

amazed to find out ex-

actly where our town wa-

ter comes from and why 

it is pumped from under-

ground instead of out of 

the river. 

Studying Geography 

helps students under-

stand the world they live 

in and how to look after it 

for future generations. 

Year 8 would like to thank 

Narrandera Shire Council 

for allowing us to visit the 

Water Bores and we 

would particularly like to 

thank our tour guides 

Jack Vearing and Pete 

Broadhead for sharing 

their extensive 

knowledge. 
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10SS SNOW SKIING 
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LEETON EISTEDDFOD 

Dance Group 

 Secondary School—Any style dance—Highly Commended 

 Dance group—Choreographed by a student—Large field, no placing, great com-

ments 

 

Choir 

 Vocal ensemble 18 years and under—no placing, great comments 

 Folk song from any country—Highly commended 

 High school choir—conducted by a student—Highly commended 

 

Phoebe Romeo 

 Popular song by Australian artist/singer—1st 

 Vocal sacred solo—1st 

 Vocal Australian art song—1st 

 Modern solo with own acoustic guitar accom-

paniment—1st 

 Folk song—2nd 

 Vocal country—2nd 

 Vocal modern not country—3rd 

 Vocal song from Musical Theatre—3rd 

 Vocal solo—3rd 

 Vocal duo—Highly commended 

 Trophies received—most promising classical guitarist, Most promising vocalist 

 

John Glasson 

 14 years and under Instrumental solo other than strings—1st  

 

John and Elizabeth Glasson also competed at the Eisteddfod with the Leeton Town 

Band winning some of the sections they entered. 

Well done to all NHS students who have competed in the Eisteddfod this season your 

hard work and dedication has paid off. 
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HSC  MAJOR PROJECTS 

STAGE 6  

INDUSTRIAL TECHNOLOGY TIMBER 

Our HSC Industrial Technology Timber works have now been marked.  They look ab-

solutely fantastic. Congratulations to the students involved and to teachers Scott 

Rowlings and Alex Dean for their commitment and support. 
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MERINO CHALLENGE—RESULTS 

The year 10 Agriculture class recently competed in the Southern Merino Schools Merino 

Challenge held in Deniliquin. The students left school with the wethers at 5.30am for a 2 

hour trip to Deniliquin where they unloaded and made their animals ready for compe-

tition. The group had to complete in three production classes (store animal, wool and 

carcase). One of them achieved an overall value of $1472 and was awarded second 

place overall behind Moama Grammar. The students presented themselves well and 

looked great in their new show shirts thanks to Narrandera Bendigo Bank and QPL Ru-

ral. Thanks go to Mr Gawne for stepping in at the last minute and driving his own car to 

Deniliquin with some of the students.  



 Narrandera High School Newsletter Page  9 

 

MERINO  CHALLENGE 
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PIZZA & PITCH NIGHT 

SCIENCE WEEK 

It was wonderful to see many our students 

take part in the Pizza and Pitch event held 

recently.  Pizza and Pitch was an initiative 

led by MP Stephanie Cooke to give youth a 

voice in our electorate. 

On Tuesday 13th August, Narrandera High School hosted the staff and students from Narrandera East In-

fants School to a day of fun science experiments. 

The East infants students enjoyed tours of the NHS Ag plot, where they learnt about wool, sheep, chooks 

and fish. The infants were especially excited to hold the chooks! 

Mrs Gill and Mrs Lister put on some great science experiments and activities, including “elephants tooth-

paste”. Students especially enjoyed looking at specimens through the microscope with Mrs Lister and her 

helpers. 

Finally, the infants constructed bottle rockets in small groups and had lots of fun launching these! 

Last but not least, our Year 9 

helpers were invaluable in set-

ting up the activities as well as 

helping teachers and the Infant 

students throughout the day. 

Many new friends were made! 

Samantha Irons 
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STUDENT INFORMATION 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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